
June 2020 Edition 



 

If you want tickets email mikemetzgar@atlanticbb.net or call 814-931-9871. 

Gun Raffle 
Ithaca 20ga Pump Action 

 

Commemorative Gold Plated 
 

Number 12 of 25 

Donated by our late Chaplain Father Tony 
Legarski’s Family, in memory of him, to    

benefit the council. 

Tickets: 
 

1 for $3 
2 for $5 

5 for $10 
12 for $20 

CASH OPTION $1,000 

Winning Ticket Pulled Father’s Day June 21, 2020 

mailto:mikemetzgar@%20atlanticbb.net
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June 2020 
From the Grand Knight 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Brother Knights: 
 
Pandemic, Coronavirus, 
Covid-19, three words that I 
am tired of hearing, reading, 
and seeing. But this is the 
world we live in today, and I 
guess we are going to have to 
adjust our lifestyles. As cer-
tain businesses slowly begin 
to open hopefully we can get 
back to some kind of normali-
ty. If things will ever get back 
to normal. There’s been a lot 
of chatter about rescheduling 
the hand in hand BBQ, and I 
know a lot of clubs, and Fire 
Halls are having BBQ’s. But 
I think it’s way too early to 
try to reschedule. With all the 
tickets we have to sell and not 
knowing the availability of 
chicken we can get. We also 
need to know all the legalities 
about gatherings we just need 
more time to check into the 
rescheduling. As far as up to 
25 people may gather togeth-
er we may be able to have our 
Home Association Meeting, 
but it is highly unlikely we 
will have a regular Council 
Meeting. I think it would be a 
good idea to try to help out 
the Food Pantries. Maybe try 

to collect some more nonper-
ishables or give a monetary 
donation. 
 
Fraternally yours, 
 
Ray 

 

Fun fact  
 
I am 2 months past due for a 
haircut and need to get some-
thing done about it soon.  
  

From the Advocate 
 

Dear Gentleman, 
  
Now that we are in the Yel-
low Phase we are allowed 
gatherings up to 25 people or 
less.  That would mean the 
Home Association and/or the 
Fund Raising Committee and 
even possibly the Fourth De-
gree could have meetings.  I 
will leave that up to the group 
to decide if they wish to do 
that.  As for any other events, 
such as the monthly meeting, 
renting the hall etc.  if there is 
more than 25 people at this 
point we are not able to hold 
those events.  As to getting 
anything from the State Ad-
vocate obviously we can ad-
just our plans upon receiving 
that.  As from the State Gov-
ernment I have a copy of the 
guidelines, I do not believe 
we will be getting any more 
other than moving into the 
green phase, which could oc-

cur in the next 2 to 3 weeks. 
As it pertains to having any 
barbeques, again at this point 
we can do nothing but take-
out and/or keep people under 
the number of 25.  However, 
if we do exclusively take-out 
there is no reason we cannot 
do any type of chicken barbe-
que.  If we do a chicken 
barbeque there’s enough 
members that are healthy and 
can do the same.  Again the 
only issue there is making 
sure that we have less than 25 
people out in the pit and mak-
ing sure that it is take-out on-
ly.  We can do shifts if neces-
sary cook, serve, clean-up. 
 
I am open to continuing this 
discussion and I will continue 
to monitor the State Guide-
lines and notify everyone 
when and if we move into the 
Green Phase.  Again if you 
wish I can forward every one 
of the State Guidelines, how-
ever, they are easily availa-
ble  on-line. 
 
Thanks Ed 
 
Edward E. Zang, Esquire 

Council Officers 
GRAND KNIGHT– SK Raymond J Gregorchik    DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT – SK Phillip M. Claar  CHAPLAIN—Father Alan Thomas 

CHANCELLOR – SK Jim L. Hodge   WARDEN – SK John K. Longenecker     FINANCIAL SECRETARY – SK Timothy J. Surkovich      
TREASURER – SK Daniel Weaver    ADVOCATE – SK Edward E. Zang, Esq.     GUARDS – Daniel T. Moringiello, SK Paul Detwiller, Sr.     

 RECORDER – SK Edgar E. Dunning, III   TRUSTEES - SK Lee Zimmerman, SK Louis R Endress, SK Richard M Moyer 

WEBMASTER – SK Timothy J. Surkovich  NEWSLETTER EDITOR—SK Timothy J. Surkovich 
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Council Business 
 

 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report: 
 

Beginning Balance 4/1/20 

$8,655.68 

Deposits: 

$772.00 

Cancelled Check 1648  $60.00 

Cancelled Check  1659  $250.00 

Cancelled Check  1660  $250 

Disbursements: 

$1,050.00 

Ending Balance  4/30/20 

$8,937.68 

 

Gun Raffle Update: 
 

As of May 18th, the Gun Raffle is 

showing a profit of $2,867.85. 

with 2,031 tickets sold. Tickets are 

still out.  We completely under-

stand if you are unable to sell at 

this time. Hopefully we will be 

able to pick up more sales soon. If 

you have tickets to turn in we 

would appreciate it if you could 

drop them off in the council    

mailbox or mail them to the   

council home: 324 Bedford Street, 

Hollidaysburg, PA 16648. If you 

are able to sell and need tickets 

contact Mike Metzgar at: email 

mikemetzgar@atlanticbb.net or 

call 814-931-9871. We do kindly 

ask that all tickets be turned by  

June 13, 2020. 

If conditions allow we plan to hold 

some type of social event for the 

gun drawing. As details become 

available we will inform you. 

 

 

 

Other Business 
 

Council Meeting: 

 

Currently the June council meeting 

is CANCELLED!  Should this change 

we will notify you through email, on 

the website ,or phone calls. 

 

Hand in Hand Chicken BBQ: 

 

Our annul Hand in Hand Chicken 

BBQ planned for the first weekend 

in June is in discussions to be held 

later in the summer. We will need 

to wait and see  if the event can still 

take place.  As we get more infor-

mation we will let you know. 

 

Sustainability Campaign: 

 

Due to Covid-19 and the impact it is 

having on businesses and  individu-

als, the campaign will be delayed 

until it is deemed feasible to move 

forward. 

 

Food Collection: 

 
As you read in the Grand Knights’ 

message we are looking to hold an-

other Food Drive. The idea has 

been circulated among some 

members to conduct another 

Food Drive when we assemble 

once again. The Food Banks are 

getting hit hard and our neighbors 

can use our help. A  motion to 

conduct another drive will be pre-

sented at our next meeting when-

ever that should happen. 

 

Family Picnic: 
 

Due to Del Grosso Park closing for 

the season our Annual Family   

Picnic scheduled for August 2nd is 

CANCELLED! 

 

 

mailto:mikemetzgar@%20atlanticbb.net
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2020 Hospitality  

Meal Volunteer List   
 

 

June—John Longenecker 

July-Jim Zimmerman, Lou 

Endress 

August– Bob Hazenstab 

October-Gary Nocek 

 

Spots are open on the 2020 
Hospitality Meal Volunteer 
List (Council reimburses 

$50) 
Volunteers needed: Contact 

Ed Dunning. 

 

In memory of all our Brother 
Knights who passed away in 
our councils history 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday  

June Birthdays 
 

Gregory W Michelone       6/1 
Justin A Detwiler         6/3 
Deacon Woomer         6/7 
Brian F Drum          6/12 
Philip V De Vecchis Jr      6/15 
Timothy A Hatajik         6/15 
Mark S Sault          6/20 
Richard H Pielmeier         6/26 
Earl A Eger          6/30 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 

 
 
 
June 21, 2020 Drawing for the 
Gun Raffle 
 
For the latest information visit our 

website:  
 
 

     HTTP://www.kofc4245.org  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please pray for all our first        
responders, medical personnel, 
government officials, and all being 
affected by this pandemic in any 
way. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

2020 Dues are now 
Due!! 

Second Notices have 
been mailed 

 
Again until further     

notice ALL meetings and 
events are                

CANCELLED, this     
includes dates listed in 

this newsletter. 

 
As we find out              

information we will  
contact members via 

email and post              
information on our  

website. 
 

HTTP://www.kofc4245.org
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Council Calendar  

 
 

Council meetings are held on the 
First Thursday of the month at 
7:00 pm. Next Meeting: 6/4/20 
Hospitality Provided by: 
Phil Claar              
 
 

6/1/20 Fundraising Committee 
Meeting 6:30 PM 
 

6/4/20  Home Association Meeting 
5:45 PM 
 

6/4/20  Praying of the Rosary    
6:30 PM 
 

6/4/20 Council Meeting 7 PM  
Nomination of Officers 
Hospitality Provided By: 
Phil Claar 
 

6/29/20 Fundraising Committee 
Meeting 6:30 PM 
 

7/2/20  Home Association Meeting 
5:45 PM 
 

7/2/20  Praying of the Rosary    
6:30 PM 
 

7/2/20 Council Meeting 7 PM 
Election of Officers  
Hospitality Provided By: 
Jim Zimmerman, Lou Endress 
 
 

Again until further     
notice all meetings and 

events are                
CANCELLED, this     

includes dates listed in 
this newsletter. 

 
  
 
 
 

What a month this has been! I pray 
that all of you are safe and well 
and that you remain so.  Let’s pray 
for those who have lost their lives, 
especially those heroes, those 
health care workers that made the 
ultimate sacrifice to help save oth-
ers.   
A short essay has made its way 
around the internet over the past 
month.  It spoke to me and I would 
like to refer to it and the compari-
son of these last weeks.  

The very first Easter was 
not in a crowded worship 
space with singing and 
praising. On the very first 
Easter the disciples were 
locked in their house. It 
was dangerous for them to 
come out. They were 
afraid…If they left their 
homes their lives and the 
lives of their loved ones 
might be at risk.  
Alone in their homes they 
dared to believe that hope 
was possible, that God’s 
love was the most power-
ful…Eventually, they were 
able to leave their homes, 
when the fear and danger 
had subsided. They went 
around celebrating and 
spreading the good news 
that Jesus was risen and 
love was the most powerful 
force on the earth. 
This year, we might get to 
experience a taste of what 
that first Easter was like, 
still in our homes daring to 
believe that hope is on the 
horizon. Then, after a 
while, when it is safe for 
all people, when it is the 
most loving choice, we will 
come out, gathering togeth-
er, singing and shouting the 
good news that God brings 
life even out of death, that 
love always has the final 
say! 

 

This year we might get the 
closest taste we have had 
yet to what that first Easter 
was like. 
 

Although the author is unknown, 
it’s a sobering thought to remem-
ber that the disciples were worried, 
scared, hiding alone…”sheltering 
in place.”   
Perhaps being with our loved ones 
for this extended period of time 
has opened your eyes a bit.  I 
know it has opened mine. What’s 
really important in my life?  What 
are my priorities?  What are my 
opportunities to serve…to love? 
As we pray for a return to our nor-
mal lives let’s pledge to not let the 
lessons of these past weeks be for-
gotten when we return to the hus-
tle and bustle of “normalcy.” 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Michael  
 
 






